
 

 

 

 
 
Love, live and learn with Jesus Christ. 

St. Nicholas Catholic Primary School 
Jockey Road, Sutton Coldfield B73 5US E: 

enquiry@stnicholassutton.org.uk 

T: 0121 355 2649   F: 0121 355 6303 

W: www.stnicholassutton.org.uk 

Executive Principal: Mr N Porter 

 
 

Dear Parents & Carers,         Friday 20th October 2023

               

October is the month of the Holy Rosary 

This week, St Nicholas pupils joined in with a catholic charity’s aim to have 1,000,000 children praying the 

Rosary for peace on the same day. On Wednesday, we responded to the call from ‘Aid to the Church in Need’ to 

pray a decade of the glorious mysteries and pray for peace in our world. It was a wonderful occasion. 
 

Gospel Virtues 

Pupils continue to strive to be more GENEROUS and GRATEFUL this half term as they are led by Gospel values 

& virtues. Teachers are looking out for pupils who live out these virtues and, when they see them in action, they 

send that person to Mrs Noble-Barton for a wristband. Well done to Leo (Y3), Isla (Y3), Henry (Y3), Orla (Y3) 

& Hugo (Y3). 
 

Wednesday Word 

Please follow the link below to enjoy this week’s Gospel as a family: 

Invitation  
 

Individual, sibling & family photographs  

On Tuesday 24th October we will welcome Academy Photography back to our school to take individual photos of 

each pupil. If a child has siblings attending our school then they will also have a photo together. If a child has 

siblings not attending our school (such as preschoolers) or you want a family photo, then you can arrive in the 

school hall for 8.30am to have your photos taken. All other photos will be taken during school time. 

Please note that all pupils should wear full school uniform on this day. If your child’s class is scheduled to 

have PE (Year 2, Year 3 & Year 6) then please send them in full uniform but put a pair of trainers in 

their bag.  

 

Parents’ Evenings  

We look forward to welcoming parents into school on Tuesday 24/10 and Wednesday 25/10 for ten minute 

appointments with class teachers. Pupils’ English, Maths & RE books will be available in classrooms for you to 

look through. This parent/teacher consultation is to discuss how the child has settled into the new year group 

and to give you some additional pointers on how to support your child at home. Please note that children should 

not attend Parents’ Evening. Thank you. 
 

PFA Cake Sale 

Our PFA will be holding a cake sale in the school hall straight after school on Thursday 26th October. Please 

note that dismissing pupils will be normal, they should visit the cake sale with their adult. Pupils going to 

Lighthouse Club can bring some money & buy a cake before they go over to the hut. A lovely way for the 

children to finish this half term!  
 

Dates of EYFS/KS1 Nativity Plays & KS2 Advent Prayer Services  

- EYFS, Year 1 and Year 2 will be performing their Nativity play on Tuesday 12th December at 9.15am and 

Wednesday 13th December at 9.15am. Ticket information will be sent closer to the time. Two tickets per 

family (can be taken as 1 per performance if desired) will be made available to you. 

Feedback from our recent Catholic Life, RE & Collective Worship parent survey has shown us that many of our 

parents would like to join in the prayer life of our school even more. This is fantastic! To this end, please see 

below invitations from KS2 to join them in Advent prayer: 

- Parents & grandparents of pupils in Years 3 and 4 are invited to join them in an Advent Prayer Service at 

2.30pm on Tuesday 19th December. This is not a ticketed event. 

- Parents & grandparents of pupils in Years 5 and 6 are invited to join them in an Advent Prayer Service at 

2.30pm on Thursday 21st December. This is not a ticketed event. 
 

 

mailto:enquiry@stnicholassutton.org.uk
http://www.stnicholassutton.org.uk/
https://www.paperturn-view.com/uk/wednesday-word/invitation?pid=MTA101634&v=106.8


Winter Uniform required after half term 

All pupils will be expected to return to school after half term wearing winter uniform. Please follow the link 

below if you need to check what winter uniform expectations are. Thank you.  

Link to School Uniform Policy 

 

INSET Days 

A reminder that Friday 27th October is an INSET day and school is closed to pupils. This means that pupils’ 

last day of Autumn 1 will be Thursday 26/10. Half term is w/c 30/10.  

Monday 6th November is also an INSET day and so the first day of Autumn 2 for pupils will be Tuesday 7th 

November. This has happened because of the dates that external training providers are available.  
 

This week’s attendance 

Let’s find out which class/es had the best attendance this week.  

Year group % attendance for w/c 16.10.23 

Reception 100%                                   WELL DONE! 

Year 1 95.83% 

Year 2 97.92% 

Year 3 93.75%                                BELOW 95% 

Year 4 99.17% 

Year 5 99.58% 

Year 6 92.5%                                  BELOW 95% 

Congratulations to Reception class who are this week’s winners! You can have some reward time from Mrs 

Bowen.  

 

Do you know anyone with a child starting school in September 2024? 

We will be holding four sessions for prospective parents which will feature a short presentation about the 

school followed by a tour of the school. This is an opportunity to see the school ‘in action’ and answer any 

questions you may have about the admissions process. The dates are listed below, please contact the school 

office on 0121 355 2649 or enquiry@stnicholassutton.org.uk to book a place. 

Monday 13/11 at 9.15am 

Tuesday 14/11 at 1.30pm 

Wednesday 15/11 at 11am 

Thursday 16/11 at 2.30pm  

 

Young Voices 

We are looking forward to the Young Voices concert on Friday 23rd February 2024. Weekly choir practice will 

begin on Wednesday 8th November 2023 from 3:30-4:30pm. Thank you to everybody who has already paid 

for their t-shirt and tickets. These have all been ordered now and Young Voices require immediate payment 

from us. If you are yet to pay, we would be hugely grateful if you could do so as soon as possible. Thank you.  

 

Weekly Maths challenge - 2 merit marks per correct answer! 

This weekly maths puzzle is designed to encourage the whole family to talk about maths at home and provide 

the opportunity for parents, siblings and pupils to work together to solve the problem!  

https://www.stnicholassutton.org.uk/_files/ugd/4e6cc7_9004684a62a84304b141ab11c383c54b.pdf
mailto:enquiry@stnicholassutton.org.uk


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Email Miss Smith at mathschallenge@stnicholassutton.org.uk with the correct answer to win 2 merit marks!  

 

Word of the month 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Amazon wish list 

‘A book is a gift you can open again and again’ - Garrison Keillor 

Many thanks to everybody who has contributed to our growing classroom library at St Nicholas - it is greatly 

appreciated. If you would like to purchase a book for school for your child and their friends to enjoy, the wish 

lists below have been updated. Thank you. 

Reception 

Year 1  

Year 2 

Year 3 

Year 4 

Year 5     

Year 6  
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Phonics home links 

 

All reception children: 

Reading Writing (letter formation sheets sent separately via Parent 

Mail) 

Words to 

read 

v    y   w   z   

x      

v    y   w   z    x  v   y   w   z   

x  

 

Miss Beamond’s purple group: air   ir   ou 

Miss Guest’s purple group:  ir   ou  oy  

Mrs Maguire’s pink group: air  oo (zoo)   oo (look)   ow    

Mrs Shephard’s orange group: o-e    ew   ure   

Mrs Vale and Mrs Trappett’s yellow group: aw   are   ur    

 

Staff book recommendations 

For KS1, Mrs Shephard recommends… Five Minutes Peace by Jill Murphy 

This is the story of Mrs Large the elephant – who just needs five minutes of peace and 

quiet away from her boisterous children! So, taking refuge in the bathroom, she fills 

herself a hot, foamy bubble bath and takes in a tray of her favourite breakfast and the 

morning paper. But there’s never a dull moment with the Larges, and it soon becomes clear 

that mum's quiet time is to be very short-lived!  

Click to purchase 

 

 

For KS2, Mrs Noble-Barton recommends… Things That Should be in a Poem by Coral 

Rumble 

'Did you know, you can bump into a poem anywhere? You find them in houses, fields, oceans, 

cities, trees...the list is endless! I've even found poems in people's faces, when they laugh 

or cry, or get excited. Of course, you have to write the poems you find, because poems 

can't hold a pen or type on a keyboard. This book is full of poems I found when I was 

looking out for them. I had to dig some out of my imagination - ouch! You’ll discover in the 

pages some things that I think should be in a poem, but I'm sure you can think of more. Go hunting!’ Click to 

purchase  

Dates for the diary 

24/10/23                                   Families, individual and sibling photos being taken - AM 

24/10/23                                   Parents’ Evening 3.45pm - 6.15pm 

25/10/23                                   Parents’ Evening 4.30pm - 7pm 

27/10/23                                   INSET day - school closed to pupils 

HALF TERM W.B 30/10/23 

6/11/23                                      INSET day - school closed to pupils  

23/11/23                                    Year 5 theatre trip 

5/12/23     KS1 theatre trip 

23/2/24     Young Voices concert  

12/12/23                                   EYFS & KS1 Nativity Play at 9.15am - TICKET ONLY 

13/12/23                                   EYFS & KS1 Nativity Play at 9.15am - TICKET ONLY 

19/12/23                                   Years 3 & 4 Advent Prayer Service - parents invited - 2.30pm 

21/12/23                                   Years 5 & 6 Advent Prayer Service - parents invited - 2.30pm 

22/12/23                                  End of Autumn Term - last day in school for pupils  

CHRISTMAS HOLIDAYS  W.B 25/12/23 & 1/1/24 

8/1/24                                       Start of Spring Term - pupils back in school  

 

 

https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/VhBwFp3B/cV8Xc9qN
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/Jk0GIKFF/7WKi10ax
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https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/OU8s6bGE/VToxTJYS
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/vDfhTwnh/5Fg3kNMI
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/L1Xe7hTD/OgOUAehL
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/h99rmrmp/dhH8c45j
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/vd2ZDn6i/QvtMbd9q
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/yFceawON/58OXCApd
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/Bu6mG70O/YVb5dJEP
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https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/lhoe0UMQ/8GgV7MkC
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/DaIWhSxs/LA1qSqPu
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/Xf6qge8T/iho38FWQ
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/N71MVOqb/tXckJ60q
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/K072MEDu/Sl3uZBO0
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/N71MVOqb/tXckJ60q
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/K072MEDu/Sl3uZBO0
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/NogDvlVw/hdr0Wnhx
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/Xf6qge8T/iho38FWQ
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/7eKbVt0w/eVlEAtFh
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/ckpuK8fG/iXC9S9TC
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/o873ECjT/nXELh4bS
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/rrLBcepA/FEVkyi6Z
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/QLBVW5be/duTu42i7
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/ESpaFtX8/u7lDHObN
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/Cfm3xhJR/FtRRqeTt
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/AHjlXXy6/L2QwkLHg
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/k4bEHBge/wbTrnbqu
https://www.amazon.co.uk/Five-Minutes-Peace-Large-Family/dp/1406361909
https://www.amazon.co.uk/Things-that-Should-be-Poem/dp/1912745208
https://www.amazon.co.uk/Things-that-Should-be-Poem/dp/1912745208


PFA events  

26/10/23                                    Cake Sale straight after school  

25/11/23                                     Christmas Fair from 2pm-4pm  

20/12/23                                    Christmas Disco from 3.30pm-5pm   

5/7/24                                       Summer Festival from 4pm-6pm 

  

 

Wishing you a wonderful weekend,  

Mr Porter                                       Mrs Noble-Barton                       Miss Smith  

Executive Principal                         Head of School                           Assistant Head 
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